Minutes
Faculty Council
October 16, 2001 -- preliminary

 

Members Present:  Thomas Harden, Jim Braun,  Bob Welborn, Sharon Sellers, Lari Arjomand, Eddie Wei, Amelia Broussard, Lisa Eichelberger, Jeff Chastine, Mara Burger, Bobby Marcus

Others present:  Jan Towslee, Cathie Aust. 

President of Harden convened the meeting at noon in STC-229.  

1.  Minutes.  Minutes of Oct. 2, 2001, were approved as distributed.

2.  Registrar on CAPC.  The Council discussed membership of the Registrar on the Faculty Council and CAPC—specifically whether or not the Registrar should have ex officio standing on CAPC and be able to vote. Jim Braun moved that the Registrar be an ex-officio, non-voting member of CAPC; Larry Arjomand seconded (Motion passed by unanimous voice vote).

3.  Faculty By-laws.  The Council briefly discuss revision of the faculty organization by-laws.  The draft/ Item III was discussed; however, no action was taken at this time.

4.  Faculty Council Representative to Administrative Council – Chairperson.   The election of a Faculty Council representative to the Administrative Council was considered.  Various options were proposed; President Harden indicated that there is likely to be at least one meeting of the Administrative Council remaining this semester.  Dr. Arjomand moved that the Faculty Council delay action until the Faculty by-laws are approved.  At this time, the Council would elect a Chair who would serve on the Administrative Council.  Dr. Braun seconded the motion.  (Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.) 

5.  Faculty Procession
a.  Emeritus/a Faculty.  Dr. Welborn moved (Arjomand second) that emeritus faculty be grouped by seniority (month and year of rank) at the end of each rank.  Discussion followed.  The chair called for a vote by show of hands.  Motion passed 6-4.

b.  Other academic procession order issues including placement of department heads.  The issues will carry over to the next meeting.

6.  President’s Remarks.  
a.  The President gave a brief review of the Provost/VPAA search.  Search proceeding.  Anticipates filling by end of Spring or Summer session.

b.  The President recommended all those who planned and participated in homecoming. 

c.  The President discussed the current budget constraints mentioning specifically that the “Experimental Unit #2” would be postponed indefinately.

d.  Questions to the President:

1) Friday closure to save money.  President does not yet have full information to decide.

2)  Travel budget.  Academic Affairs will make decisions with guidelines allowing for essential travel.

3)  Cell phones provided by Clayton State University.  Worth considering but would need more information about need and cost.

4)  What about  the advisability of continuing to conduct advance Fall registration in the Spring?  Will be on the agenda for the next FC meeting.

5)  Have faculty and staff provided useful budget reduction suggestions?  Yes.

6)  Saturday classes?  Possible closing of east campus and concentration of activities on West side of lake.  Library use is a major consideration.

Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30 pm.

Submitted:

Sharon Sellers and Bob Welborn 

for Brad Rice           

